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 On Friday, 7 October 2005, the JMSLC pre-
sented its Fall 2005 Symposium “Current Joint 
Leadership Perspectives from the Field” at the 
Davis Conference Center, MacDill Air Force 
Base.  

Coming from as far away as the University of 
Montana, 200 ROTC cadets, midshipmen, and 
officer candidates from 15 colleges and univer-
sities were able to speak with and learn from 
five distinguished general/flag officers: GEN 
Bryan Doug Brown, Commander – USSOCOM; 
GEN John Craddock, Commander – US-
SOUTHCOM; MG(R) Douglas Dollar, Executive 
Director, The National Society Scabbard and 
Blade; MG Abner Blalock, Deputy Director J4/7, 
USCENTCOM; and RADM Arthur Brooks, Dep-
uty Director – USNORTHCOM.   

 
The “Leadership Perspectives” panel discussion 
was moderated by Ms. Rhea Law, USF Trustee 
and President and CEO of Fowler, White, 
Boggs, Banker.  (cont. page 3) 

 
  

 
“Current Joint Leadership  

Perspectives from the Field”  

GEN Brown, Combatant Commander USSOCOM



Curriculum Development 

 We continue to work closely with the 3 ROTC Com-
mands within USF to develop a strategy for the establishment of 
a Joint Curriculum.  We are continuing to research the compare/
contrast of service ROTC curriculums for college juniors and 
seniors in order to find areas of commonality for possible con-
solidation or cooperation.  Our Graduate Assistant researched 
multicultural education in higher education institutions, assisted 
in the research of college international/diplomacy programs and 
certifications, discussed curriculums with various military college 
programs (VMI, TAMI, Citadel, USMA, USAFA, USNA, …), and 
researched systems theory to better understand implications of 
proposed curriculum changes. 
 On Thursday, 27 October 2005, the Director met with 
various National Defense University (NDU) Representatives at 
Ft. McNair, Washington, DC: Professor Skeets Meyer, Dr. 
James Keagle, and Dr. Thom Terwilliger, to develop a plan for 
the implementation of a Joint Course at USF.  On Friday, 28, 
October 2005, the same group from NDU met with Dr. Gilroy, 
Director of Accession Policy, and Mr. Clark from the Office of 
the Deputy Under Secretary of Defense for Military Personnel 
Policy, to brief them on our curriculum development strategy.  
After much discussion, Dr. Gilroy asked USF if they are inter-
ested in developing a National Security Policy and Strategy 
Baccalaureate Degree.  In addition, it was strongly recom-
mended that the “team” continue to develop a course or plan 
that would apply  the “Pre-Commissioning Joint Education” re-
quirements as outlined in the CJCSI 1800.01B as a “pilot” pro-
gram for USF.  We will continue to develop  the course content 
by identifying the “core course commonalities” within the 3 
ROTC Services curriculum and develop a series of topics for a 
“joint” course that could be  applied as one unit or in a series of 
topics throughout their years in ROTC.  In the meantime, USF 
will review and assess its interest in a National Security Policy 
and Strategy Baccalaureate Degree. 

(cont.)   “Current Joint Leadership  
Perspectives from the Field”  

In attendance were USF President Genshaft, 
who provided the welcome remarks and Col. 
Margaret Woodward, Commander 6th AWC and 
MacDill AFB.  The all day event, designed to 
give future leaders an opportunity to gain in-
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The University of South Florida acknowledges The Joint Military Science Leadership Center and Programs are sponsored by the United States Depart-
ment of Defense, and that the content of this program does not necessarily reflect the position or policy of the US Government, nor an endorsement by 
the US  Government. 

This newsletter will be distributed via U.S. mail and email once each Fall, Spring and Summer semester.  If you wish to 
receive via email, please send your email address to Lori Matthews at matthews@JMSLC.usf.edu or call 813-974-2025.  
Questions about the content of this newsletter or the Joint Military Science Leadership Center can be directed to Luis 
Visot, Executive Director at lvisot@JMSLC.usf.edu.  Our website is located at: http://www.ugs.usf.edu/JMSLC/jmslc.htm 

Ron Martz  
Speaks  

at Leadership Lab  
17 November 2005 

Military Appreciation Day 
Raymond James Stadium 

USF vs. Cincinnati 


